EARL TWP SUPERVISORS – MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 17, 2023
Chairman Rick Kochel called to order the Earl Township Board of Supervisors meeting held on Thursday, August 17, 2023, at 7:34 a.m. The following were present: Supervisors: Rick Kochel, and Tom Plitt Others: Amanda Martin, Secretary, and Jay Stauffer, Roadmaster
Public Comment: Dwight Yoder, Gibbel Kraybill & Hess, representing the estate of Eugene S. Eberly, proposed to the supervisors the possibility of rezoning the 81.84 acres located at 607 South Kinzer Avenue from Agricultural to Residential. The property is located within the Township’s Designated Growth Area and slated for medium density residential development. The Supervisors stated they will review the proposal. 
PA State Representative Keith Greiner presented American and Pennsylvania flags to the township and thanked everyone for all they do for the area. 
New Business:
1. Rick made a motion to accept the withdrawal of the Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan for Lighthouse Vocational Properties located at 111 Jalyn Drive. Tom seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 
2. Noah Zimmerman on behalf of the Earl Township Water & Sewer Authority requested a portion of the ARPA funds that the Township was granted for their upcoming projects. The Supervisors stated they will review the request. 
3. The Supervisors acknowledged the updated Petition for Zoning Map Amendment for S&K Landholding – 478 E Farmersville Road

Approval of Payables:
1. Tom made a motion to approve payables as presented. Rick seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:18 a.m.  
Respectfully submitted:
Amanda Martin, Secretary 

